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Dear Neighbor,

Thank you all for your feedback, participation, ideas, hard work, and
dedication to your communities. As your Councilmember, I work hard
every day to make sure you are being represented honestly at City Hall.  
 
Together, we have had a very successful year improving District 7 roads
and infrastructure; expanding access to quality and affordable childcare;
providing our public safety departments with the tools needed to keep San
Diegans safe; creating good paying jobs; uplifting working families; and
fighting extremist hate. 
 
As we head into 2024, I am thankful to have the support of my wife, Nadia,
who gave birth to our baby boy, Rafael, in October. As a family, we care
deeply about San Diego and giving back to our community. I look forward
to continuing to serve you. Please don’t ever hesitate to reach out to me
directly or a member of my staff should you ever need our assistance. 

Sincerely,

Raul A. Campillo
San Diego City Councilmember
7th District

A Message From
Councilmember
Raul Campillo



Clockwise from top left: San Carlos Library “We Bought the Lot” event, ribbon cutting for the first solar panels
installed as part of the San Diego Solar Equity program, Linda Vista Thanksgiving turkey giveaway event, ribbon
cutting for Union Grantville housing complex.



2023,
BY THE NUMBERS

Proclamations
Presented

Commendations
Awarded

Roads
Repaved

Money Secured
for D7 Priority
Community

Projects (FY24)

CPPS Funds
Awarded to D7
Organizations

Farjood
Campillo

Babies Born

$8.5m

42 92375

$191.9k 1



Parks, Libraries, and Roads
Kelly Street

Neighborhood Park

Alvarado Canyon

Rd Realignment

In March, the Linda Vista Community
Recreation Council voted in support of one of
the proposed design alternatives for Kelly
Park. The project is now undergoing
environmental review, and City staff is
preparing to bring the updated plans to the
full Park & Recreation Board in spring of
2024. I have requested design funding for
this project in the upcoming fiscal year. 

In April, the City’s consultant provided an
update to the Navajo Planning Group on the
planning phase of this project. At this time,
feasible design alternatives have been
narrowed down to include different variations
of realigning Alvarado Canyon Rd to the
intersection of Mission Gorge Rd/Fairmount
Ave. The environmental review will be
completed in spring 2024, and will then move
into the design phase, which is fully funded. 



San Carlos Library

Allied Gardens Off-

Leash Dog Park

Ruffin Canyon Trail

In August, Mayor Gloria, Congresswoman Jacobs
and over 100 members of the community joined
me in celebrating the historic step of buying the
lot next to the current library. Partial design will
be finalized by the end of 2023, and the City is
planning to put the design/construction contract
out to bid in 2024. A large funding gap persists,
and with the help of $5 million allocated through
Navajo-collected developer fees, the City is
pursuing state and federal grant funding to
move this project into the next phase. 

Earlier this year, the City’s Park &
Recreation Board unanimously approved
the design of my proposed off-leash dog
park, and I worked to fund this project in
this year’s budget. The City’s fencing
contractor started work on December 8,
and City crews will now coordinate to install
a concrete walkway, entry patio, logs and
site furnishings, as well as retrofitting the
irrigation system. We are expecting to open
this up to the community in early 2024. 

In 2023, the Ruffin Canyon Trail, linking Serra Mesa to
Mission Valley, moved toward completion. This year, my
staff focused on working with the San Diego Mountain
Biking Association, the Escala HOA, and others to cut
through red tape and get this project closer to the finish
line. During the last Council meeting of the year, I cast my
vote to allocate the final $150,000 for the Ruffin Trail
construction. Now that the easement and funding are in
place, residents of Serra Mesa and Mission Valley will soon
have a completed trail to enjoy in fall 2024.



Top: Councilmember Campillo with Friends of the San Carlos Library volunteers at the “We Bought the Lot”
event in San Carlos. Bottom: Councilmember Campillo at Tierrasanta Town Hall with constituents.



IN THE
COMMUNITY
Allied Gardens

LOOKING AHEAD

Keep an eye out for a new public works
project in Allied Gardens, the Improv 3
project. This project will be upgrading the
water and sewer infrastructure in Allied
Gardens as well as putting in curb ramps
and resurfacing streets. Construction work
is anticipated to begin in the summer of
2024 and take approximately 18 months. 
Waring Road, College Avenue, Navajo Road,
and the surrounding streets will all be
affected by construction.  

KEY EVENTS

March 9, 2023: It was my pleasure to
present a proclamation declaring March
9th, 2023 “Gary Blume Total Altruism
Project Day” in the City of San Diego.
Gary was the architect behind a trash
picker upper program at the Allied
Gardens Rec Center. See top left.
March 14, 2023: I was proud to host a
bulk trash drop off event for Allied
Gardens residents. See middle left.
December 2023: After many months of
advocacy, we broke ground on the new
dog park! The dog park, located next to
the Allied Gardens Pool, will be the first
ever dog park in District 7. More info on
page 7. See bottom left.



LOOKING AHEAD

IN THE
COMMUNITY
Del Cerro

Since taking office, I have advocated on
behalf of District 7 residents for more
work to be done on our roads. Good
news: College Avenue will receive an
asphalt overlay! Keep an eye out for this
project to begin in summer 2024.

KEY EVENTS

July 6, 2023: I joined SDFD staff to do a
tour of Del Cerro Open Space and
discuss fire prevention and abatement. I
asked them to ensure that we are doing
everything possible to promote fire
safety. See top right.
September 7, 2023: In the wake of
several rounds of anti-Semitic flyering
incidents in Del Cerro and other
communities, I invited Jewish
community leaders, anti-hate activists,
and first responders to join me in calling
for harsher penalties for hateful
flyering. See middle right.



IN THE
COMMUNITY
Grantville

LOOKING AHEAD

KEY EVENTS

August 11, 2023: I was on hand to
celebrate the grand opening of the Union
Grantville housing development at the
Grantville Transit Center. The housing
complex has 250 units and houses more
than 600 residents, mostly SDSU
students. See top left.
October 17, 2023: In August, following my
office’s outreach to City staff, a curb cut
was completed at Kaiser Vandever. A
nurse contacted us in October to follow
up and let us know how meaningful our
work was to her and her patients. See
middle left.

In early 2024, the transit-focused
ShoreLINE affordable housing project will
open its doors to future residents. The
five-story development next to the trolley
will include over 120 apartment units,
offer onsite after-school programs, and
broader, skills and career-building
programs. See bottom left.



LOOKING AHEAD

An updated plan for John Baca Park was
approved by the City’s Park & Recreation
Board in mid-2021, and this year I was
able to secure the funding needed to
move the project into the next phase.
During 2024, this project will undergo
design and final review, which once
completed makes it a great candidate for
grant funding to finally upgrade the park
in 2025 and beyond. 

IN THE
COMMUNITY
Linda Vista

KEY EVENTS

April 29, 2023: I was proud to declare
April 29th 
“Linda Vista 38th Annual Multi-Cultural
Fair Day” in the City of San Diego. See top
right.
November 15, 2023: I partnered with the
Carpenters Union and Bayside
Community Center to give low-income
Linda Vistans turkey, pie, and fresh
produce for Thanksgiving. See middle
right.
December 16, 2023: Linda Vista
Community Garden will be the first
community garden in a City of San Diego
park. I was honored to attend its
groundbreaking. See bottom right.



IN THE
COMMUNITY
Mission Valley

LOOKING AHEAD

KEY EVENTS

April 27, 2023: I joined Global Gals, a
women’s group, at a Mission Valley
resident’s home to talk about District 7
issues. See top left.
September 6, 2023: Though the Riverwalk
Project, which I have championed, is no
longer in my District post-redistricting,
my staff and I toured the development to
learn about the progress being made on
the project. We learned about the
incredible amenities, pedestrian-friendly
infrastructure, and housing that
Riverwalk will bring to Mission Valley. See
middle left.
September 21, 2023: I joined the San
Diego River Park Foundation, whose
mission includes protecting and
enhancing the San Diego River, for its
22nd Anniversary event.  See bottom left.

Keep an eye out for more updates on the
Enhanced Infrastructure Financing
District (EIFD), which the City and County
are partnering on to complete the San
Diego River Park Trail. This will bring us
closer to making the San Diego River a
cultural and recreational hub in our
region. 



IN THE
COMMUNITY
San Carlos

LOOKING AHEAD

It is finally happening: Navajo Road
between Camino Estrellado and Park
Ridge Blvd will begin repaving in January
2024. I’ve advocated for this street to be
repaved since day one in office. To
ensure the longevity of this key District 7
corridor, the treatment will be full
overlay.

KEY EVENTS

February 11, 2023: As a former little
leaguer and an avid baseball fan, I was
proud to attend the San Carlos Little
League Opening day to present the board
with a proclamation from the City of San
San Diego proclaiming Saturday,
February 11, 2023 San Carlos Little
League Day in the City of San Diego. See
top right.
April 15, 2023: I was on hand for the San
Carlos Library’s second annual robotics
showcase extravaganza, where students
from across San Diego showcased the
robots they and their classmates created.
See middle right.
August 5, 2023: We Bought the Lot for a
new San Carlos Library! Hundreds of
community members came out to
celebrate the momentous occasion. See
bottom right.



IN THE
COMMUNITY
Serra Mesa

LOOKING AHEAD

Now that the easement and funding are in
place for Ruffin Trail, residents of Serra
Mesa and Mission Valley will soon have a
completed trail to enjoy once crews
complete construction in fall 2024.

KEY EVENTS

April 22, 2023: I joined I Love a Clean San
Diego and the Friends of Ruffin Canyon to
help keep our City clean and officially
proclaim April 22nd as “21st Annual Creek
to Bay Clean Up Day.” See top left.
June 5, 2023: I was on hand for the field
dedication and ribbon cutting ceremony at
the new Taft Middle School joint use field!
This field is a game-changer for our
community as it offers a wide range of
activities for residents of all ages. See
middle top left and middle bottom left.
September 16, 2023: Mayor Gloria and I
were proud to join Serra Mesans to
celebrate 92123 Day (a few days early). See
bottom left.



IN THE
COMMUNITY
Tierrasanta

LOOKING AHEAD

I am pleased to announce that the
children's play structure at Villa Norte Park
is scheduled for replacement in early 2024.
The new play structure will promote
recreational opportunities for Tierrasanta
residents. I look forward to the positive
impact this will will bring to local families.

KEY EVENTS

May 20, 2023: I marched in the
Tierrasanta Kiwanis Patriot Day Parade. It
was great to see so many friends and
neighbors. See top right. 
May 24, 2023: I hosted a Fire Safety Town
Hall in Tierrasanta alongside San Diego
Fire Department personnel in order to
ensure residents were ready for the
upcoming fire season. See top middle
right.
November 18, 2023: My office hosted a
Tierrasanta Bulk Trash drop off event. We
filled up five forty-yard dumpsters all the
way to the brim. More than 100 residents
showed up to take advantage. See bottom
middle right and bottom right.



Top: Councilmembers Campillo and Moreno gather for a photo with advocates prior to passing legislation that prioritizes funding
for arts and culture organizations in San Diego.
Bottom: Councilmember Campillo, Nadia Farjood, and healthcare advocates during Labor Day event calling for higher wages for
healthcare workers.



Why I Voted for the 
Unsafe Camping Ordinance

One of the most notable actions the City
Council took this year was the passage of the
Unsafe Camping Ordinance, which prohibits
encampments at all times within two blocks
of certain sensitive areas, like schools, parks,
and transit stations, and prohibits camping
on city streets if appropriate shelter for an
individual is available. I voted for the Unsafe
Camping Ordinance because the status quo
that has existed in San Diego for years is a
public health and safety risk. The situation on
our streets is unacceptable, and we must
take swift action. So far, the Ordinance has
been a success. I will continue to fight for
more shelter space, affordable housing, and
fully staffing our first responders and mental
health providers to help us combat
homelessness.

Standing Up for San Diego
Families: Access to Quality and

Affordable Childcare
It’s far too expensive and difficult to get high-
quality childcare in San Diego, and since
being elected to the Council, I have
prioritized improving access to quality and
affordable childcare for San Diegans and
working families. This year, I fought for and
won a doubling of parental leave from 4
weeks to 8 weeks for the over 12,000 City of
San Diego employees. We also made it easier
to access those benefits. Additionally, I
passed a policy at Council that ensures that
in every rental agreement in San Diego,
tenants know that they have the right to
operate a family childcare facility out of their
home. Finally, this year we opened a
childcare facility for SDPD officers so that
more people can join the police force and
help fully staff our police department.



Fighting Hate in Our
Communities

Let me be clear: hate is absolutely unacceptable
in San Diego. In response to the multiple anti-
Semitic and anti-LGBTQ+ hate-flyering incidents
that have occurred in District 7, I am working on
a new law that will increase the penalty for
littering that threatens, harasses, and instigates
violence. In collaboration with civil rights
leaders, I'm also bringing forth a policy to
improve our city's hate incident and hate crime
reporting system that will also connect people
targeted for hate with legal resources and
community support. Look for more updates in
early 2024. I am committed to making San
Diego a safer and more inclusive place for all; I
refuse to sit back and do nothing to stop the
hate we’re seeing.

Each July, the budget is adopted for the upcoming year. Here are just a
few of the major items in the FY24 budget that I helped secure:

FY24 Budget Wins

$138 million for Street Paving
$1.5 million to fix the City’s most
dangerous intersections
$500,000 for traffic calming
509 acres of brush maintenance
45 additional public safety
positions

$250,000 for Library materials
Key positions added for Get it
Done support, sidewalk ramping,
litter abatement, water billing
customer service, and more
$225,000 to recruit more police
officers

$2 million for West Valley
Crossing, to connect Sefton
Field and the Mission Valley

YMCA

$5 million for the
San Carlos Library

$1.5 million for
John Baca Park 



Smart Streetlights: Keeping
San Diegans Safe

Smart Streetlights are a crucial element in
enhancing the safety of San Diego by
addressing the prevalent threats from drug
and human traffickers that have inflicted
considerable harm on our community.
Today's criminals are not only more
determined, but also more sophisticated than
ever. To confront these evolving challenges
and promote safety and justice, we must
employ the latest technology. The Smart
Streetlights Ordinance empowers law
enforcement to use technology in
apprehending criminals and delivering justice
for crimes that have occurred. This approach
contributes to a safer and more secure
community, and I was proud to support our
law enforcement with my vote in support of
this technology.

Leading on
Behavioral Health

San Diego is facing an unacceptable
Behavioral Health Bed Crisis. Improving this
situation will decrease levels of homelessness,
reduce hospital wait times, ease pressures on
our first responders, and most importantly,
provide San Diegans with the proper care they
need. Though health and human services fall
under the responsibility of the County
government, I am working with the Mayor's
office to ensure City policies support providing
more facilities and I am prepared to put
pressure on other levels of government to
properly support and coordinate their
behavioral health resources. First step: Prop 1,
Governor Newsom's March 2024 Ballot
Measure that could help build more than
11,000 beds and nearly 27,000 treatment slots
within the state. If passed, I will be pushing for
San Diego to be prioritized.



I

Upgrading our street infrastructure has been one of my top priorities since
I was elected. I work hard to get your streets repaved because I know how
frustrating it is to drive on bumpy streets. This year, my staff and I have
been successful in repaving many of the roads that needed help the most.

I’ve also focused on making our roads safer. It is my firm belief that all who
use the road should be safe from harm. That’s why I have fought hard for
more Class IV (protected) bike lanes all across District 7 and San Diego. My
City Council colleagues and I passed the Complete Streets policy, which
prioritizes bike infrastructure improvements and traffic calming measures.

In 2024, I’ll continue to fight to ensure that District 7 roads are prioritized
for improvements and repaving.

Left: Village Glen Drive in Serra Mesa. Right: Councilmember Campillo working with city staff to install stop sign
on Madra Ave in Del Cerro.



53.4 miles

of District 7's total 344.1

miles of road are scheduled

to receive either a slurry seal

or be repaved in FY24

(7/1/23 to 6/30/24)

In FY24 as compared to the

past five fiscal years in District

7; whereas the annual average

has been 4%, in FY24 16% of

D7 roads will be repaved

Comstock St from
Lanston St to Fulton St
Genesee Ave from
Linda Vista Rd to
Whitney St
Wandermere Dr from
Park Ridge Blvd to
Casselberry Way and
Golfcrest Dr to Sunny
Brae Dr
Margerum Ave from
Navajo Rd to Crow Ct
Green Gables Ave
Green Gables Ct
Sunny Brae Dr
Rock Manor Dr
Elmcrest Dr
Belle Glade Ave
Belle Glade Ln
Ruffin Rd
Alcala Pl
Alcala Ct
Alcala Knolls Dr

ROADS REPAVED
Mill and Pave

Overlay

Village Glen Dr

Mission Village Dr
Larrabee Ave
Larrabee Pl
Palace Dr
Yolanda Ave
Briar Ct
Granite Ridge Dr
Stonecrest Bl
West Canyon Av
West Canyon Ts
Inman Ct
Inman St
Quillan St
Tunica Cr
Via las Cumbres
Osler St
Wheatstone St
Ashland Ave
Del Cerro Bl
Hillgrove Dr
Madra Ave
49th St
Glacier Ave

Slurry Seal

Slurry Seal Slurry Seal
Winona Ave
Belle Haven Dr
Belle Glade Ave
Bonny View Dr
Casper Dr
Casselberry Way
Crampton Ct
Del Cerro Bl 
Everglades Ave 
Glenflora Ave 
Green Gables Ave 
Hillgrove Dr 
Hyde Park Dr 
Lema Way 
Littler Dr 
Lochmoor Dr 
Madra Ave 
Mira Vista Ln 
Murray Park Ct
Murray Park Dr 
Player Dr 
Sanders Ct 
Sunny Brae Dr 
Tee-A-Way Pl 
Temple Tr
Tuckaway St 

Overlay
Wandermere Dr
Azucena Dr
Cascada Way
Cesped Dr
Faisan Way
Invierno Dr
Joyas Ct
Madera Rosa Way
Madrugada Ct
Papagallo Ct
Pavo Real Dr
Pendiente Ct
Petirrojo Ct
Cacao Ct
Despejo Pl
El Cabo Ct
El Comal Dr
El Honcho Pl
Guincho Ct
La Morada Ct
La Morada Dr
Muchacha Wy
Robusto Rd
Salacot Ct
Santo Rd
Torca Ct

300% more
roads paved

Santo Rd



Community Project Funding

Clockwise from top left: Councilmember Campillo joins Linda Vista community members to celebrate the Linda
Vista Multi-Cultural Fair; A teacher tells “Safa’s Story” through an ACCF-funded in-school, interactive theatre
program (taken by Peter Schrock, Imagine); Access Inc, a Linda Vista organization dedicated to supporting
economic and financial self-sufficiency skills for underserved populations, unveils its new outdoor patio.



At a Glance
$77,000.00

$55,646.00

$26,000.00

$23,779.00

To economic and community

development programs like

Friends of Del Cerro, Mama’s

Kitchen, and Ronald McDonald

House.

To arts and culture programs

and special events, like Kyoto

Symposium Organization and

Linda Vista Multi-Cultural

Fair and Parade.

To educational programs, like

The San Diego River Park

Foudnation Cool River

Education Program.

To outdoor recreation

support, like San Diego

Parks Foundation Come

Outside and Play and Parks

After Dark

Find the full list of awardees

on the following pages 

City Council Community Projects, Programs, and
Services (CPPS) funding is awarded to non-profit

organizations and public agencies for community,
social, environmental, cultural, and recreational

needs that serve a lawful, public purpose.



CPPS FUND AWARDEES

NON PROFIT 
ORGANIZATION

COUNCIL
DISTRICT

ALLOCATION
NON PROFIT 

ORGANIZATION

COUNCIL
DISTRICT

ALLOCATION

Access Inc

Bayside
Community Center

Friends of
Del Cerro

Mission Trails
Regional Park
Foundation

Kiwanis
Foundation of

Tierrasanta

Lake Murray
Fireworks

Linda Vista
Multi-Cultural 

Fair Inc.

Mission Edge

San Diego County
Dental Foundation

Bayside
Community Center

ArtsBuxXpress

Center for Justice
& Reconcilation

Chicano
Federation of

San Diego

Elderhelp

The Old Globe

Generation STEAM

Mama’s Kitchen

Kyoto
Symposium

Organization

Museum of
Contemporary Art

San Diego

Persian Cultural
Center

Ronald McDonald
House Charities

San Diego
Mountain Biking

Association

TransFamily
Support Services

Tariq Khamisa
Foundation

The San Diego
River Park

Foundation

San Diego Opera
Association

$5,000.00

$10,000.00

$7,500.00

$5,000.00

$9,000.00

$5,000.00

$5,000.00

$2,500.00

$3,000.00

$5,000.00

$1,500.00

$2,500.00

$5,000.00

$2,500.00

$5,000.00

$2,500.00

$1,500.00

$12,500.00

$1,500.00

$10,000.00

$3,000.00

$2,500.00

$2,500.00

$2,500.00

$10,000.00

$2,500.00



CPPS FUND AWARDEES

NON PROFIT 
ORGANIZATION

COUNCIL
DISTRICT

ALLOCATION
NON PROFIT 

ORGANIZATION

COUNCIL
DISTRICT

ALLOCATION

Asian Pacific
Islander Initiative

Economic
Development
Corporation
San Diego

County

Jewish Family
Service of 
San Diego

Kitchens for 
Good

Lawrence Family
Jewish Community

Center, Jacobs
Family Campus

MANA de
San Diego

House of Mexico

Meals on
Wheels Greater

San Diego

San Diego Bowl
Game Association

San Diego County
Bicycle Coalition

Grioneers

San Diego
LGBT Pride

San Diego Parks
Foundation

San Diego Public
Libraries

Foundation

Voices for
Children

Grossmont Hospital
Foundation

San Diego
Squared

Big Brothers
Big Sisters of

San Diego

Co-Harvest
Foundation

Central San Diego
Black Chamber
of Commerce

Viet Vote

Rueben H. Fleet
Science Center

Cesar Chavez
Service Club

Catholic
Charities Diocese

of San Diego

TOTAL FUNDS
ALLOCATED:

$1,500.00

$5,000.00

$5,000.00

$2,000.00

$1,500.00

$3,000.00

$3,000.00

$1,500.00

$1,500.00

$1,500.00

$2,000.00

$2,500.00

$2,500.00

$2,500.00

$2,500.00

$3,646.00

$4,000.00

$1,500.00

$2,279.00

$10,000.00

$1,500.00

$3,000.00

$2,500.00

$1,500.00

$191,925.00



ACCF FUNDS
Arts, Culture and Community Festivals (ACCF) Funding Program is funded through 

discretionary Transient Occupancy Tax (TOT) funds. City Council Offices can award non-profit
organizations and public agencies funding for the purpose of promoting local arts and culture.

I’m proud to have awarded ACCF funds to so many wonderful programs. 

$9,500.00

$2,500.00

$3,000.00

$2,500.00

$2,000.00

$1,600.00

$1,500.00

$2,500.00

$3,750.00

$1,500.00

$1,500.00

$2,500.00

$3,000.00

$2,500.00

Allied Gardens Community Events
 
Bayside Community Center
  
Bechley-Weinberger Foundation

Black San Diego Empowering our Community

Grioneers, Inc.

Love, Linda Vista Inc.

MANA de San Diego

Mission Edge

Mission Trails Regional Park Foundation

SAMAHAN Filipino American Performing Arts & Education Center

San Diego International Sister Cities Association

San Diego Parks Foundation

The San Diego River Park Foundation

TransFamily Support Services

If you are part of an organization that may benefit from City Council Community Projects,
Programs, and Services Funding Program (CPPS) or Arts, Culture, and Community Festivals

Funding Program (ACCF), please reach out to my Staff Assistant, Emma Palmer, at
ejpalmer@sandiego.gov for more information.



Appointments to
Boards & Commissions
Youth Commission

Citizens Equal Opportunity
Comission

Housing Commission

Airports Advisory Committee

Citizens Advisory Board on
Police/ Community Relations

Commission on the Status
of Women

Library Commission

International Affairs Board

City of San Diego 2023 Women
of Distinction

Sienna Duggan

Re-appointed Eric Wilson

Approved Mayor’s
appointment of Antoine Pierre
Jackson

Donald “Don” Chick

Re-appointed Ellis Clay

Re-appointed Joy Utomi Hartmann
Sophie Tarazi

Re-appointed Shawna Hook-Held

Re-appointed Paula Marttila
Dr. Shahrzad Kamyab

Rose Schindler

Commission on Police 
Practices

Dr. Dennis Brown
Doug Case

If you have any interest in
serving on a board or

commission, please email my
Staff Assistant, Emma Palmer,

at EJPalmer@sandiego.gov.



Citywide Proclamations
From supporting local sports teams to raising awareness on social issues, I’ve had the honor of
dedicating 36 unique proclamations to individuals, organizations, and causes this year.

January
1/10/23: USD’s Final Four
Appearance
1/23: Human Trafficking
Awareness Month
1/25/23: Rubio’s Coastal 
Grill 40th Anniversary Day

April
4/3/23: Brigadier General 
Jason and Jane Conwell 
Morris Day
4/22/23: 21st Annual Creek 
to Bay Cleanup Day
4/20/23: Greg Woods’
Retirement Day 
4/22/23: Earth Day 2023
Linda Vista 38th Annual
Multicultural Fair Day

October
10/23: Disabled and
Employment Awareness 
Month
10/14/23: Kiwanis Club of
Tierrasanta 32nd Annual
Oktoberfest Day

February
2/11/23: San Carlos Little
League Opening Day
2/14/23: Gary Blume’s Total
Altruism Project Day

May
5/15/23: Shahri Estakhry Day
National 
5/16/23: Fentanyl Awareness
Day
5/1/23: National Foster Care
Month
5/16/23: Congenital Disorders
of Glycosylation (CDG) 
Awareness Day
5/21/23: San Diego Hebrew 
Day School 60th Anniversary
Day

August
8/23: American Muslim 
Appreciation Day
8/23: Devin and Nathan Shiel
Day
8/11/23: Rebekah Hook Held
Day
8/5/23: San Carlos “We Bought
the Lot”

March
3/18/23: Mission Trails Regional
Park Volunteer Appreciation
3/3/23: Benchley-Weinberger
Elementary School
MultiCultural Festival Day
3/21/23: Norwuz 2023
3/30/23: San Diego Padres
Opening Day
3/23 - 4/23: Ramadan 2023

September
9/17/23: Linda Vista Second
Baptist Church 80th
Anniversary Day
9/18/23: The Gap Minders
Podcast Day
9/21/23: 92123 Serra Messa
Community Day
9/15 - 10/15: Hispanic Heritage
Month
9/9/23: Ahmad Shah Massoud
Day

December
12/2/23: Positive Movement
Foundation Day
12/31/23: Judge Michael
Smythe Day
12/31/23: Gene Elmore Day
12/14/23: Pete Seidler Day

June
6/17/23: Sanitation Workers
Day

July
7/11/23: Josh Hader and Juan
Soto All-Star Day
7/10/23: Kevin Sim Day

November
No proclamations dedicated 
in November



January 30, 2024 6:00 - 7:30 PM

Linda Vista/ Mission Valley Town Hall

Upcoming
District 7 Town Halls

January 29, 2024 6:00 - 7:30 PM

Serra Mesa Town Hall

January 31, 2024 6:00 - 7:30 PM

Tierrasanta Town Hall

February 01, 2024, 6:00 PM - 7:30 PM

Navajo Town Hall

Serra Mesa Library Community Room
9005 Aero Dr, San Diego, CA 92123

Linda Vista Library Community Room
2160 Ulric St, San Diego, CA 92111

Tierrasanta Recreation Center Meeting Room
11220 Clairemont Mesa Blvd, San Diego, CA 92124

Allied Gardens Recreation Center
5155 Greenbier Ave, San Diego, CA 92120



Looking Ahead

Join me and members of my staff for some good coffee and

even better conversation on Saturdays, every other month,

in 2024. More details to come.

Coffee with Campillo
Join me and members of my staff for some good

coffee and even better conversation on Saturdays,

every other month, in 2024. 

Tentative months are February, April, June, August,

and October. More details to come. 

I’m excited to announce two new programs I’ll

adopt in 2024 to connect with folks like you!

Local Luminary
I am always astounded by the abundance of passion, vision,

and community service in the City of San Diego. That’s why

I’m introducing my Local Luminary program: a monthly

spotlight on our neighbors, businesses, and organizations that

display exemplary dedication to our community.

 



District 7 Staff

Michael Simonsen, Chief of Staff                                                       MSimonsen@sandiego.gov

Justine Murray, Deputy Chief of Staff & Policy Director                    JRMurray@sandiego.gov

Crane Friedman, Director of Communications & Events               CFriedman@sandiego.gov      

Vicram “Vic”  Vettiyil, Director of Community Engagement             VVettiyil@sandiego.gov
(Tierrasanta, Mission Trails Regional Park)

Sanna Loando, Deputy Director of Policy                                             SLoando@sandiego.gov

Cheryl Willis, Director of Office Administration                                   CherylW@sandiego.gov

Anthony Hackett, Senior Community Representative                       HackettA@sandiego.gov
(Grantville, Allied Gardens, Del Cerro, San Carlos) 

Carrie Shah, Policy Advisor                                                                          ShahC@sandiego.gov

Miles Noel, Community Representative                                                   MNoel@sandiego.gov
(Linda Vista, Mission Valley, Serra Mesa) 

Emma Palmer, Staff Assistant                                                                EJPalmer@sandiego.gov

Alisha Supanekar, Policy & Administrative Intern                        ASupanekar@sandiego.gov



District 7 Newsletters Email List Sign Up
tinyurl.com/3feschz8 tinyurl.com/3dj8t2a2

cmraulcampillo sandiego.gov/citycouncil/cd7

Stay in Touch!
RaulCampillo@sandiego.gov 619-236-6677

Thank you!


